December 15, 1932

Mr. George P. Chern 1760 Euclid Street Sashington, D.J.

Dear Colonel Ahern:

Now that the election is over I am hoping you ill find time to sand me the copies of photographs taken at Fort Randall in 1882, as you suggested could be done in your letter of October 24. I should also like to use your name in addressing Sallie Battles in asking for her recollections of Sitting Bull if you will be so kind as to give me her present name and address. I am anxious to give a full account of Sitting Bull's life as prisoner of war. Also I should be happy to have a copy of your photograph of Sitting Bull taken by Goff. Of course I should expect to pay for having the print made, if you core to have one made for me. As I expected, I am being severely criticized in some quarters for representing Sitting Bull as a warrior and a chief.

Yours truly,

. S. Campbell

30:FB